ATTACHMENT 12

## SUMMARY OF BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY BOARD ACTION

Subject:

Marriot Residence Inn - Zoning Atlas Amendment and Special Use Permit

**Meeting Date:** 

October 22, 2002

Recommendation:

The Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board voted unanimously (6-0) to not make a recommendation to the Town Council on the Zoning Atlas Amendment and Special Use Permit applications, and to limit the Boards comments to the Council to bicycle and pedestrian related issues.

The Board voted 5-1 to provide the following comments to the Council related to bicycle and pedestrian circulation and access:

- That when Dobbins Drive is realigned, the old section of Dobbins Drive should be converted to a bicycle/pedestrian path in order to provide bicycle and pedestrian access to the US 15-501/Erwin Rd. intersection.
- That improvements to Erwin Road should include wide outside lanes in both directions instead of a striped bicycle lane on one side only.

Prepared by:

Wayne Pein, Chair, Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Board W? (by TA)
Than Austin, Long Range Planner